

## STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

ROY COOPER GOVERNOR JAMES H. TROGDON, III SECRETARY

June 29, 2017

## **MEMORANDUM**

To:

Hank Graham

Gaston-Cleveland-Lincoln MPO

From:

Heather J. Hildebrandt

CMAQ Program Engineer

Heather J. Hildlebrandt

Subject: CMAQ Project Awards for GCL MPO for FFY 2018-2019

Thank you for submitting project proposals for funding through the North Carolina CMAQ Program. Transportation Planning Branch is pleased to inform you that the following projects have completed the required interagency review and have been awarded CMAQ funding:

STIP	Description	Phase	CMAQ	Local	Total	FFY
Number			Funding	Match	Funding	
C-5606J	Lowell Poston Park	PE	\$51,225	\$12,806	\$64,031	2018
	Sidewalk Connector	CON	\$283,154	\$70,789	\$353,943	2019
		TOTAL	\$334,379	\$83,595	\$417,974	
C-5606K	Rankin Lake to Tech Park	PE	\$107,928	\$26,982	\$134,910	2019
	Greenway **	ROW	\$12,000	\$3,000	\$15,000	2019
		CON	\$637,550	\$159,387	\$796,937	2020
		TOTAL	\$757,478	\$189,369	\$946,847	
C-5606L	NC Hwy 161 Sidewalk	PE	\$45,920	\$11,480	\$57,400	2018
	Project	CON	\$323,927	\$80,982	\$404,909	2019
		TOTAL	\$369,847	\$92,462	\$462,309	
		TOTAL	\$1,461,704	\$365,426	\$1,827,130	

Please notify the requesting local government agency (LGA) of approved projects within their jurisdictions and inform the LGA that they are responsible for initiating the local agreement with the NCDOT Local Program Management Office (LPMO) to begin project implementation.

In order to implement approved projects, the LGA will need to request a local project agreement through the NCDOT Local Projects Management Tool no later than January 15, 2018 for projects to begin in FFY 2018 and January 15, 2019 for projects to begin in FFY 2019. Please provide the attached document containing instructions for this request to each LGA who has been awarded a CMAQ project. Please note that projects that are not implemented according to the approved schedule may be subject to cancellation.

If you have any questions about the CMAQ Program or the projects that have been awarded funding, please contact me by telephone at 919-707-0964 or by email at hjhildebrandt@ncdot.gov.

## Attachment

cc: Jamal Alavi, PE, Manager, Transportation Planning Branch
Earlene Thomas, PE, Transportation Planning Branch
Terry Arellano, PE, Transportation Planning Branch
Derrick Weaver, Transportation Program Management Unit
Marta Matthews, Local Programs Management Office

Jacqueline McSwain, NCDOT Division 12